
Ubley Church of England Primary School 

 
 

The Street, Ubley, Bristol BS40 6PJ 
01761 462654 

office@ubley.school   
Headteacher: Mr Ian Harvey 

  
 

 
 
  

 

 Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope that you enjoyed the summer holiday. It was lovely to see all the children learning and playing 
happily in school today. They have settled in remarkably well.  

As you are aware, the school had an Ofsted Inspection on 27th and 28th June 2023. I am now able to share 
the report with you. Attached to this letter is a copy of the report which can also be found on our school 
website. This is the first Ofsted report since the school joined the Lighthouse Schools Partnership Trust in 
2019.  

We are delighted to inform you that Ofsted inspectors found the school to be GOOD for overall 
effectiveness. The report is extremely positive and recognises that ‘staff have high expectations of all 
members of the school community.’   

Personal development was rated as OUTSTANDING. ‘From early years to Year 6, pupils receive high-quality 
experiences that deepen their understanding of all walks of life in modern Britain.’   

Inspectors recognised the hard work that goes into making our school a great environment for children to 
learn and develop. They saw how the school plays an important role in the local community and praised 
the children’s behaviour.   

‘Pupils are polite and considerate toward one another and their teachers.’ 

'Pupils flourish in the school’s inclusive and warm ethos.’ 

‘Leaders and governors are ambitious for the school’s future.’ 

I would like to thank you for your amazing ongoing support and all the staff and Governors for their 
tremendous hard work. We are immensely proud to work at such a fantastic school and look forward to 
building on this success in the future.    

Yours Sincerely  

 
Ian Harvey  
Collaboration Headteacher 

  
Ubley Church of England Primary School  
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